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CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE:  www.aeanj.com
    CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK: http://www.facebook.com/?ref=home#!/home.php?sk=group_178566015511632   

THE NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF THE AEA WILL BE:

 Wednesday March 30, 2011, 7:30pm
A letter from the President…
2010 Look Back, 2011 Look Forward
Let’s look back at the accomplishments of last year, before we discuss what’s on our plate for 2011.  Here are some highlights from 2010.

---Gained permission from a new landowner in the township to ride the perimeter of their property, America’s Grow-A-Row.  At the same time, we welcomed our new neighbor and promised to help support this non-profit that grows food for the needy.

- --Hosted our first Hunter Trials at the Park in June, co-sponsored by Amwell Valley Hounds Pony Club. We had a great turnout, with lots of positive feedback from participants.

---Ran another successful community day event under the tent and at the outdoor/indoor arenas. 

---Continued our winter gymkhana series (always a hit).

---Continued our organized group fall trail rides (very popular).

 ---Made some footing improvements (yes, it is better) by adding more calcium chloride and by leaving the doors open to get more moisture into the arena (a simple change).  

--- Participated in the Art of the Horse show/wine tasting co-sponsored by the Alexandria Township Historical Society.  This was easily the biggest project of the year.

---Held board elections in December that brought in new faces and a whole lot of energy.  

********************************************************************************
Now on to 2011. Let’s start by finishing up a few projects already underway.  

---Install outside lighting at the barn for those riding at the indoor during the winter.  Our electrician got backed up with work (a positive for him) and then the snow started to fall and didn’t stop until just this past month.  It will happen, I promise.

---Schick Trail- This project has been going on for 3 years, so I bet some of you are wondering if it ever will happen. However, dealing with multiple levels of government, well let’s just say you need PATIENCE.  The good news is that I recently had a conversation with the person in charge of grants in Trenton, and he assured me our grant money is in good standing and waiting to be allocated. The 
first grant is scheduled to end in August, so I am using that deadline to push the bureaucrats to complete the permits and agreements.  I follow up on a weekly basis and as the main contact; I promise not to give up until it is complete

--Ride for the Cure.  Look for details on the first NJ Ride for the Cure sponsored by Susan G. Komen Foundation to be held October 16, 2011. 

--In lieu of community day 2011, the Park Commission will sponsor a weekend of music.  They will be looking for township organizations to be involved. More details to follow.

Judy

**********************

Giddy Up, Tally Ho and All that Good Stuff!

Spring is around the corner and if you are itching to get on the trails again then you’re not alone.  The AEA will host organized escorted trail rides from May through October (weather permitting) for any AEA members interested in riding our trails. Riders will all meet at the Alexandria Township Park or Schick Preserve (once the parking lot is completed) and enjoy a nice group trail ride together. The cost is zero and the goal of these trail rides is just to enjoy the beautiful land, our horses and each other’s company. You are welcome to pack your own food and come early to have a tailgate breakfast or hang out after the trail ride and have lunch. 

Please check the AEA website calendar for dates/times and starting locations. 

Let’s Ride, Have Fun and Be Safe!
· Alyssa
*******************
FACEBOOK
Since the AEA Elections I have created a facebook group for the AEA. Anyone is welcome to join! Just follow this link and it should bring you to the group page. http://www.facebook.com/?ref=home#!/home.php?sk=group_178566015511632 

Lets try and see how many members we can get to join!

-Rachael
******************************
Photo Book
Chiara Chandoha has collated a collection of her photographs that she took of the art show 'The Art of the Horse'. The show was collaboration between the AEA and The Alexandria Historical Society to raise money for the historical society. 
The photographs have been put together in a bound linen covered book. Chiara is offering the book to any AEA members or anyone who is interested in purchasing this book for $50.00, $5.00 of which will be donated back to the Alexandria Historical Society and the Prevost House.  The photographs were of most of the pieces displayed in the show and of the people who attended the opening and wine tasting at the Prevost House. Please email her with your questions kittycatchiara@aol.com Deadline for all orders is April 30, 2011. You will receive your book by May 15th. The $5.00 per book donation to the Prevost House will be made on behalf of the AEA for each book ordered. 
The book was officially presented to both groups, AEA & ATHS, at the annual landowner’s appreciation dinner in January, and to read all about it, see the article from HC Democrat (www.nj.com/hunterdon-county-democrat/index.ssf/2011/01/alexandria_groups_to_receive_a.html)

*******************************

Dates to Remember!

Last AEA Gymkhana -March 27, 2011

AEA General Membership Meeting-March 30, 2011

Dressage Clinic with Ann Forer at Topline Farm- March 26, 2011

Gladstone Horse Driving Trials – April 30 to  May 1, 2011
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Field Trip
Let’s call it the way it is! Sometimes reporting for the AEA Newsletter is rigorous; at times, a grind. For example, I was recently assigned to cover events of the Winter Equestrian Festival at Palm Beach International Equestrian Center in Wellington, Florida.

So what, it was 80 degrees with bright sunshine in the middle of February! Palm trees everywhere! So what, there were world-class horses in every direction. So what that splendid restaurants beckoned at every turn. Even margaritas! It was that grueling 2 ½ hour flight that really evened the playing field!

The first night featured the $150,000 World Cup Grand Prix jumping competition. 
Forty one horses from sixteen countries vied to qualify for the ‘jump off’ round. Six horses made 
it. Unfortunately the horses of both Alexandria Twp. competitors, Peter Leone and Chris Woschenko, grounded the top rail, disqualifying them for any advance. Not all was lost. American Laura Kraut, up on Cedric, bested the field.

Let’s ponder something for a moment. This was world-class competition. Every horse in the arena, every rider in the arena was highly accomplished, highly talented. Each horse a 
wallet buster, for sure. That said, how many townships in how many counties of how many states of how many nations had more than one competitor in the arena? What’s that you say? One? Alexandria!

While I’m tooting the horn for certain localities, I’d be remiss by not mentioning where I am right now; Wellington, FL. Wow! One might call it the Bloomingdales of equine locations. Hard to 
believe that this was just scrub land fifteen years ago; now thousands of acres of beautiful horse 
farms. I was admiring the beautiful houses when I saw a horse’s head sticking out of one. These weren’t houses at all. They were horse barns!! Hey, I’m just a sodbuster from Alexandria Township.

My stay in the Sunshine State was short-lived. Editor Vezzosi lurched me onto a plane the next morning for yet another grueling assignment. And you guys think this is all lollipops and roses. Guess again.

 




-Pete Tucker

 ****************************************

Tid-Bits 
Project in need of volunteers:  The sliding door at the side of the township barn, where the horses come in, is badly in need of a rebuild.  If anyone has carpentry skills and time, AEA would pay for the building materials.  Also, a great way to put  in your volunteer time for the year.

                    The Question Always Asked

It was a curious juxtaposition of circumstance. A party was at full throttle. Truth be told, beer, wine and Tennessee sipping whiskey were flowing liberally. A contentious ping pong game pitted the highly favored Chinese American, Jing Guo Moore against the perceived underdog, “The Italian Assassin”, Therese Kimsey. Turns out, Kimsey won handily in a very memorable game of back and forth with incalculable speed.

The writer here is still unsure who it was who asked the question, except that she was female. It was singularly notable though in that it had nothing to do with the dramatic contest that had finished just a second or two before. It was as though a nagging question was festering in this partygoer’s mind and an unknowable bit of happenstance, at that unlikely instant, triggered the question that had to again be asked.

“Who are these Desperate Horsewives, anyway?” was the unseemly question there hurled at me.

“What does that have to do with the friendly competition we’ve just witnessed?” I wondered to myself. But I knew I had to say something with not much time to stammer. And by unspoken pact, I knew that their identity was not to be revealed, not out of hand anyway.

“Well, they’re just a group of handsome Alexandria women who just prefer to ride with the wind”. Somehow I knew my reply wasn’t going to lead to anyone’s satisfaction, but that answer seemed to maintain a sufficient veil of secrecy. Besides, the answer, or at least part of it, is before all eyes. What more can Facebook do?

Sadly, word has it that one of the Horsewives will be leaving us soon. No, not a different state, a different continent. Hope springs eternal that those winds will blow in a different direction.

                                                                                     -Pete Tucker

**********************************
AEA ELECTIONS
This year has been very exciting for the AEA board. We have added new membership board positions and have added new members to the board. 

We have four new members joining the board: Alyssa Gartrell is our new Vice- President, Lori Pinder is our new Secretary, Kathy Cyphers who is now our Hospitality Coordinator, and Rachael Vezzosi who is now the Newsletter Editor.
Becky Nicoletti has also become our Fund Raising Coordinator which is a new board position along with Newsletter Editor. 

Congratulations to everyone!
**********************************
Gladstone

Gladstone’s Horse Driving Trials Are Back and You Don’t Want to Miss This Exciting Event!
2011 Gladstone Horse Driving Trails

April 30 – May 1, 2011

The Gladstone Equestrian Association (GEA) is hosting an American Driving Society (ADS)- recognized Horse Driving Trial (HDT) at Hamilton Farm’s Pine Meadow, Gladstone, New Jersey, on April 30 – May 1, 2011. Following HDT format, Dressage and Cones competitions will be on Saturday and Marathon on Sunday.

Training, Preliminary, and Intermediate Divisions will be held with classes for singles, pairs, multiple horses, ponies, and VSEs.

We know you don’t want to miss this opportunity to compete or volunteer at the Gladstone Horse Driving Trials. View out ADS omnibus listing (http://www.americandrivingsociety.org/06_omnilistings/04gladstoneHDT.asp) or visit the GEA Website ( www.gladstonedriving.org) . for more details, contact the Show Secretary EllenMarie Ettenger ( e-mail: shorty1956@gmail.com, cell number: 352-615-6460
***********
DRESSAGE CLINIC WITH ANN FORER
 TOPLINE FARM
SATURDAY, MARCH 26, 2011
 
Topline Farm offers a dressage clinic with judge and competitor Ann Forer. Ann is a U.S. Equestrian Federation (“R”) Dressage Judge and (“r”) Eventing Judge. A USDF Bronze and Silver Medalist, she has competed through FEI Intermediaire I and in eventing through the Preliminary Three-Day Event level. Ann has been  a licensed official for twenty years, judging in the U.S., Canada, and the Caribbean. She is also a Level One FEI Eventing Steward. A popular instructor and clinician, Ann is dedicated to promoting dressage and eventing at the entry levels, and to working with riders of all ages. 

Clinic sessions start at 10:00 a.m., rain or shine, in Topline Farm’s indoor arena. All levels of horses and riders are welcome. Take this opportunity to shake off the winter doldrums and get ready for the spring season! If you’re competing this year, here’s your chance to ride the new 2011 tests and gain insight into how scoring 
the rider has changed. Learn what judges want to see, and how to put your best foot- and all four of your mount’s best feet- forward!

Choose from three format options:

A. 45 minute private lesson: $50

B. 30 minute private lesson: $35; $25 for Pony Clubbers.

C. 30 minute Fix-A-Test ride: $35;$25 for Pony Clubbers

Please Contact Katie Wigness at 908- 479- 4967 for further information and a registration form.
***************************
A Letter from the Editor

Hi Everyone, this was the first newsletter that I have ever edited so I hope I did ok ( I really enjoyed editing it and receiving all the emails and info from everyone. Thank you for all your effort because you made this newsletter possible. I would also like to thank Kathy Cyphers and Judy and Pete Tucker for helping me. Kathy you have done an amazing job with the newsletters and I hope that the rest of them that I edit turn out as good as yours did! And thank you Judy and Pete for all of your articles and help. I really appreciate it!



Thank you again to everyone else and I hope you enjoyed it!

~Rachael
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